City of Phillips

Notice of Special Meeting of the Board of Public Works

Municipal Building: in the Council Room

March 16, 2006 at 5:45 PM

Mayor: Joseph S. Boho

Committee members:  Jeffrey Fahl, Charles Peterson and Linda Johnson

Department Head:  Terry L. Staroba

Clerk/Treasurer: Mary M. Willett
This meeting is held in compliance with Wisconsin’s Open Meeting Law, S.S. Chapter 19, Subchapter V.  As such it is open to the public.

This meeting may constitute a quorum of the Common Council, or other city committees.

1. Call to Order (presiding officer).

a. Greeting

b. Certification of Compliance with Open Meeting Law.

2. Roll Call

Jeffrey Fahl ___ Charles Peterson ___ Linda Johnson ___

Mayor Joseph S. Boho ___
3. Award bid for the Argyle Street Project
4. Accept quote for dump truck & snow plow equipment

5. Adjournment

Agenda Approved By __Jeff Fahl

Meeting Minutes

Board of Public Works

March 16, 2006

Chair Jeffrey Fahl called the meeting to order at 5:45 PM.  Committee members attending: Linda Johnson and Charles Peterson.  Mayor Joseph Boho joined the meeting at 6:00 PM.  Gary Witt, Jr. from Team Marshfield, D.P.W. Director Terry Staroba and Mary Willett attended.  City Attorney Bruce Marshall joined the meeting at 6:14 PM.
No announcements were made to date for the MSIP-D awards from the Department of Transportation.  Since the Grant must be received before a bid is accepted for qualification of the MSIP-D grant, no bid may be awarded until that information is known.

Linda Johnson motioned to table the bid announcement for the Argyle Street project until the results for the MSIP-D from WI DOT are known.  Charles Peterson seconded.  Carried.

Gary Witt, Jr. from Team Marshfield asked to be recognized by the Chair.  He explained that Team Marshfield customarily applies a 2% municipal discount to its bids.  The company has a new secretary who was unaware of the standard procedures.  He presented an amended bid to the Committee for consideration and answered questions regarding specifics of what the bid contained.  He elaborated on the body pricing and the hydraulic that is bid.  The corrected quote was presented as $44,590.  

Monroe Truck Equipment’s bid was $45,066.00

Terry recapped the quote process and Mary Willett accessed and then read the request for quotes as it appeared in The Bee on March 2, 2006. 

City Attorney Bruce Marshall told the Committee they could accept the new quote if a mistake was presented in the former quote.

Charles Peterson motioned to accept the bid from Team Marshfield as corrected with the additional municipal 2% discount along with V & H’s original quote for the truck.  Linda Johnson seconded the motion.  Linda Johnson noted that the owner of Team Marshfield is her cousin.  Attorney Marshall stated the relationship is too distant to qualify for recusal. Motion carried.

Peterson/Fahl motioned for adjournment.  Meeting adjourned at 6:32 P.M.

Mary M. Willett

City Clerk-Treasurer
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